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 September 23, 2003

102nd MILITARY INTELLEGENCE BATTALION FIELDS NEW UNMANNED AERIAL VEHICLE

YONGSAN, Korea – 2nd Infantry Division is scheduled to begin flying the Shadow-200 Unmanned Aerial Vehicle from Camp Mobile Sept. 26.  

The Republic of Korea’s Army already flies UAVs in the region and this system will complement its efforts, as well as contribute to the overall deterrence U.S. forces brings to the alliance.

The Shadow-200 UAV is designed to operate up to 50 kilometers ahead of U.S. forces and their coalition allies.  The surveillance equipment provides commanders with real time, accurate and relevant intelligence of the battlefield.  It also provides counterfire targeting support, as well as overhead reconnaissance and surveillance for operations as varied as river crossings, search and rescue, and air assaults.

The Shadow-200 UAV met or exceeded all key performance parameters during an Initial Operational Test and Evaluation in April and May 2002. The system began fielding across the Army in October 2002. The 2nd Infantry Division has been scheduled to receive a UAV since December 2001 when it began coordinating for radio frequencies to operate in the Republic of Korea.

The Shadow-200 UAV is part of the planned U.S. $11 billion dollar investment over the next several years in some 150 programs to enhance U.S. defensive capabilities in support of the 2nd Infantry Division’s role in force enhancements to the 8th U.S. Army and U.S. Forces Korea.
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Note to media:  A demonstration day for the media will be set up in mid-October. 2ID PAO will inform you as soon as an exact date is confirmed. If you have additional questions please contact Mr. Chae, Yang To at 031-870-8877 or FAX your questions to 031-870-8888.

